For Immediate Release

NYOWA Statement on Critical Offshore Wind Transmission Investment Decisions by New York Policymakers 
State authorizes major new offshore transmission projects to meet climate and renewable energy goals

ALBANY, June 23, 2023 - Today, the New York Offshore Wind Alliance (NYOWA) issued the following statement in response to separate decisions this week by the New York Independent System Operator (NYISO) and the New York Public Service Commission (NYPSC) to advance transmission investments necessary to meet the state’s goals for the construction of 9,000 MW of offshore wind by 2035. Offshore wind is a key piece of the puzzle in meeting New York’s nation-leading effort to decarbonize the grid by 2040. 

“This week’s historic transmission decisions by New York policymakers offers a critical ‘one-two punch’ in getting clean and renewable energy online”, said Fred Zalcman, director of NYOWA. “New York’s transmission system was never designed to support the flow of power from offshore, and this week’s decisions demonstrate policymakers’ resolve to modernize New York’s grid and remove one of the biggest obstacles to offshore wind energy development”.

In the first such action, the NYISO announced, on June 20, that its Board of Directors had selected a $3.5 billion transmission project, sponsored by Propel New York (a partnership of the New York Power Authority and NY Transco), to facilitate the full delivery of 3,000 MW of offshore wind power to the Long Island grid. This decision was the culmination of a rigorous multi-year solicitation and review of 16 project proposals under New York’s Public Policy Transmission Need (PPTN) process, which seeks to advance transmission projects necessary to meet public policy objectives.

Secondly, at its June 22 session, the Public Service Commission designated another PPTN project – this one consisting of a comprehensive transmission solution for integrating at least 4.7 GW of offshore wind generation with the New York City grid. The Commission noted the challenges of siting new transmission infrastructure in the highly constrained New York Harbor and near-shore New York City environment and identified this “end-to-end” solution as a key to de-risking future offshore wind development. This decision kicks off the NYISO PPTN solicitation process – much like the one just completed for Long Island.
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